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REDUCTION OF SHOSHONE CALL 

This Agreement is between the City and County of Denver, acting by and 
through its Board of Water Commissioners (Board), and Public Service Company of 
Colorado d/b/a Xcel Energy (Company). 

Recital 

The Board's ability to store water in its reservoirs for beneficial use by its 
customers is adversely impacted, especially in dry years, by the Company's 
Shoshone Call. Following the drought year of 2002, a brief relaxation of the 
Shoshone Call during the spring of 2003 provided some benefit to storage reservoirs 
operated by both west slope and east slope entities, including the Board. Although a 
more comprehensive and long-term agreement on relaxation achieved through multi­
party negotiations may be desirable, the Company and the Board agree to a 
relaxation of the Call under the provisions in this Agreement. The Company agrees 
to participate in developing a long-term program of relaxation, including a relaxation 
of the junior Shoshone Call, with the Board, other water users on the Colorado River 
and appropriate west slope entities. 

Agreement 

1. Agreement to Relax Call. When a water shortage occurs, as defined in
Paragraph 2, the Company agrees to reduce the Shoshone Call to a one-turbine call 
of 704 cfs. If the Call is relaxed and the flow of the Colorado River at the Shoshone 
Power Plant, together with flows contributed by intervening tributaries, is not sufficient 
to meet the then-current demand of the major Grand Valley water rights, up to 1950 
cfs (commonly referred to as the "Cameo Call"), then the level of the Shoshone Call 
will be adjusted to an amount greater than 704 cfs so as to avoid the initiation of a 
Cameo Call. 

2. Water Shortage Defined. For purposes of this Agreement, a water
shortage occurs when the following two conditions are met: 

a. Using its regular methodology and based on the "normal" scenario, the
Board predicts that reservoir storage in its system on July 1 will be at or below
80% full; and

b. The Most Probable forecast of streamflow prepared by the Natural
Resources Conservation Service (NCRS) or jointly by NCRS and the Colorado
Basin River Forecast Center indicates that the April - July flow of the Colorado
River at the Kremmling gage will be less than or equal to 85% of average. If
no forecast for the Kremmling gage is available, then the Dotsero gage will be
used.
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